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MY ROCKET WORKSHOP 

 

By John Brohm, NAR #78048 

(article #2 in the Rocket Cribs Series) 

 

 My start in rocketry was a ra-

ther gradual affair and it began, as it 

has for so many of us in this hobby, 

with a developing interest in math, sci-

ence and science fiction, and at a time 

that coincided with the burgeoning 

space race. As a kid I read everything I 

could find on the space program, and my 

friends and I would often spend our time 

after school sketching out designs for 

rocket vehicles that we hoped to build 

one day. Later, when I was older, my 

Mom gave me an old back issue of Na-

tional Geographic that carried a wonder-

ful story on the preparations for manned 

spaceflight. It was the July 1960 issue, 

the story was called ñSpace Pioneers of 

NASAò, and it especially featured the 

Mercury program. I still have that old 

back issue and I still get quite a spark 

from the article when I re-read it. 

 I developed an interest in model 

building when I was about 8 years old. 

Most of the models I built were either 

plastic or balsa airplane models; we did-

nôt have ready access to model rockets in 

the part of Canada where I grew up. I re-

member sending away for both an Estes 

and Centuri catalog (this would have 

been around 1972 or so) and I clearly re-

call the rocket lust that possessed me as I 

thumbed through those first catalogs. 

This enthusiasm eventually led to my 

first model rocket, the Estes Sky Hook. 

Anyone familiar with the Sky Hook will 

know that itôs a fairly unremarkable mod-

el, yet this particularly not so special 

model still holds a special place with me. 

 I took my degree in Electrical En-

gineering at Queenôs University, King-

Continued on page 4 
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Uncopyrighted material  
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may be reprinted provided proper  
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AD SPACE in Team Pittsburgh 

is available free to  
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PSC Yearly dues: 

17 & under ---  $6.00  
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The Pittsburgh Space Command  

Is dedicated to the advancement  

of safe model rocketry.  

ATTENTION NAR SECTIONS: 

Please send newsletter exchanges to:  

John Pace 
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Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066 

Phone: (724) 742-8692  

  724-779-2000 
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                         editorôs note 

NEW ADDRESS? 

NEW PHONE NUMBER? 

CONTACT: 

Mike Hardobey  

409 Mallard Drive  

Cranberry township, Pa 16066  

Phone: (724) 772-9678 

NO. 122 

 Myself, it now marks 16 years in 

Silicon Valley start-up companies.  Right 

now, I founded a test and measurement 

company that makes equipment that at-

taches to Palm devices.  I know a local 

BAYNAR head that runs my ISP and we 

have been debating the idea to launching 

a Palm in an E sized rocket to do meas-

urements.  So far, no field time is set up.  

Considering how active your chapter is 

now, I may be able to arrange something 

in a donation for PR. 

Check us out at www.datastick.com to 

get some ideas. 

Steve Sabram 

Steveôs business card was featured on the 

front page of the Sept - Oct 1988 issue 

(#18) of Team Pitt. and 

now currently resides in 

California. 

Update on pcs member 

Steve Sabram 

An email to me dated June 19,2005 

Art, 

 You may remember me 

from the summer of 1988.  Myself 

and my lab partner Jaya Bajpayee 

were Electrical Engineering majors 

from Pitt that year.  We did an un-

dergraduate project to get a small 

computer into a model rocket. 

 Here we are 18 years later 

and Estes has an altitude tracking 

(rocket) in their catalog.  Where 

are we now? 

 I haven't been in touch 

with Jaya going on five years now 

but then, she was working at 

NASA Goddard doing Range Safe-

ty and was working with the big 

boys out in the field.  With all the 

privatization of near orbit aero-

space happening, it would be inter-

esting to see where she is. 

http://www.psc473.org/
mailto:artpeg.hotmail.com
http://www.datastick.com/
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The Team America Rocket 

Challenge:  I have a couple 

things to comment on about 

this yearôs finals.   

First,  congratulations! to the 

two area teams that had the 

opportunity to attend the finals. 

The experience itself was well 

worth the efforts it took to 

make it to the finals. Rod 

Schafer again helped mentor a 

team from the Charles A. Hou-

ston Middle School, and at the 

finals they had a very good flight and got a score of 6.1, 

which put them in 28th place out of the 100 finalists. The 

Yough High School team didnôt fare as well when their 

model separated with the egg capsule coming in unsafe 

and resulting in a disqualified flight (eggs survived, how-

ever).   

Second, Comments From My TARC Volunteer Duty.  
This year I got to help out as one of the NAR volunteers 

at the finals and ended up working in the post-flight re-

turn area.  And I noted a very big difference from what 

we normally see at our typical sport or even competition 

launches.  As expected, you could see the enthusiasm all 

the teams had before making their one and only flight 

attempt at the finals.  But as each of the teams came 

through the return tent, all of them whether having a great 

flight, a not so good flight, or even a DQ still had that 

same enthusiasm.  If any of the teams were disappointed 

with their attempt it didnôt show at all, most of them were 

so intrigued by figuring out why their flight went awry 

they didnôt seem too bothered by its effect on the compe-

tition.  It was great to see some of the energy that helped 

all of us become so active in this hobby. These relatively 

inexperienced modelers showed lots of vigor and interest 

in the entire event. 

Upcoming Events:   

ñFliskits Flyoffò;  At the July 17th  launch we are again 

holding a fun event that incorporates a little competition 

into the sport launch.  If you havenôt done so already, 

you can still pick up the ñcontestò model. Everyone 

will be using a Fliskits Cougar 440, available at Hobby 

Express.   

NARAM -47 (July 30th ï August 5th); This is the 

NARôs big sport launch and national meet which is be-

ing held near Cincinnati, Ohio this year.  For those of 

you who may not know what NARAM is all about, itôs 

a full week long sport flying range, with five days of 

intense competition. The evenings are full of activities 

during the entire week, with favorites like the Manufac-

turerôs Forum which features new product releases 

from various vendors, and the NAR auction, which al-

ways includes some very interesting items for every-

one. Thereôs also a picnic and banquet and lotôs of ad-

ditional time to talk rockets.  And if you can get away 

from the rocket talk for a day, Kingôs Island amuse-

ment park, Wright Patterson AFB and the Neil Arm-

strong Air & Space Museums are nearby.  For addition-

al information go to www.NARAM.org. 

R&R -11 Launch and Picnic;  R&R?  Thatôs Rockets 

and Relaxation.  This is always the biggest event we 

have at Camp Lutherlyn each year.  Remember to bring 

a dish to share with others along with your drinks.  If 

you have something you would like to grill we will 

have a fire going.  Also we will hold our annual raffle. 

This is a big fund raising event for the club, so bring an 

item you can donate for the raffle.  Oh, and donôt forget 

the most important part - this is a launch as well, so 

bring your rockets and motors too! 

Keepôem Flying 

Steve 

IMPORTANT STUFF 

Camp Lutherlyn Launch Field Entrance Road 

 

 It has been brought to my attention by both 

the local Camp Lutherlyn launch field neighbors and 

Dick Freed that we need to watch our speed when 

entering the access road into the camp off Route 528. 

Maintain a very slow speed while driving past the 

houses located on this private road. Cars kick up a 

tremendous amount of dust that always seems to 

blow toward the open doors and windows. Also there 

maybe children playing nearby.  

Art 



ston. I was sure when I graduated that I was going 

to be a control systems circuit designer, because I 

really enjoyed circuit design and construction. Boy 

did I get that wrong. After graduating I joined a 

firm that developed solutions for automating the 

control of subway and people mover trains, and I 

started my career as a Systems Engineer. But after 

just a few years in the design and analysis trench-

es, circumstances pushed me onto a management 

track which is where I find myself today some 

twenty years later (and still with the same compa-

ny, I might add). 

 Modeling called me back in the mid-

eighties, around the time my son was born, and of 

all my modeling interests I found that rocketry had 

the strongest pull. I think it was because that as a 

kid, rocketry was the greatest interest least ful-

filled. So Matthew and I started buying and build-

ing some kits from the local hobby store and Iôve 

remained on this path ever since. Matthewôs in col-

lege now, and so heôs naturally focused on a set of 

priorities that leaves little room for rockets. But on 

occasion heôll still come out to a PSC launch if he 

happens to be home. 

 While living in Moraga, California, (a town 

in the East Bay area of San Francisco), our house 

had a garage that included a great old workbench. 

This, plus some overhead storage cabinets at the 

end of the garage, afforded me a great place to 

work, and kept the various evils of the hobby out 

of the house (facilitating the general peace and 

tranquility of all the dwellers in our household). 

After my assignment in San Francisco ended we 

took a brief detour back to Toronto, where for 

modeling purposes I made do in our house there 

with a pair of collapsible tables I had built. In the 

summer of 1999 we moved to Pittsburgh, and 

while planning the finishing of the basement in our 

new home, my wife graciously offered up the rear 

corner space of the basement for a shop. This gave 

me a dedicated area 20ô x 8ô to set up shop, and 

one of the first things I did was build in a work 

bench across the one end of the room. 

 The work bench has a 4ô power strip built 

in along the rear which provides ample power con-
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nections when needed, and I built in a set of drawers 

to help store a lot of the bits and pieces one always 

ends up with in a shop. 

 

 

 

 

 The other thing I did was lay out a peg board 

across the rear wall; Iôm the kind of person that has 

to have my tools in front of me or Iôll never find 

them. A couple of Christmases ago, the family 

bought me a small television for the shop, and Iôve 

since added a DVD player to the setup. I like to put 

on an LDRS DVD or perhaps one of my old science 

fiction movies (like Rocket Ship X-M, a classic!) 

while Iôm doing something not so exciting like fill-

ing body tube seams. 

 While the shop area was being finished, I had 

a ventilation fan installed in the ceiling on the notion 

that I would be painting in my shop and the fan 

would help ventilate the room. As things have turned 

out, I donôt paint in the shop anymore as the painting 

process just generates way too much dust that gets 

all over everything. The painting gets done in the 

garage now. The fan works great though, and I run it 

while doping fins. 

Continued from page 1 
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 Hobbyists are a little like a gas; they tend 

to fill the available space, and Iôm no exception. 

Iôm always struggling with storage space (or more 

precisely, the lack of it), and so Iôve added a varie-

ty of cabinets and shelves along the walls to help 

keep things organized. I use the storage cabinets to 

store all of the surplus small parts and hardware; 

things like nose cones, centering rings, mounting 

hardware, engine hooks and so forth, and all of the 

drawers are labeled to make it easy for me to find 

the various parts Iôm looking for while building. 

Thereôs a desk that my brother built for me some 

years ago that Iôve located at the other end of the 

shop. The desk provides me with a separate clean 

area for finishing and decal work; it also comes in 

handy when I have folks over for building ses-

sions. I also have a small drill press and scroll saw 

set up in my shop; the drill press is about 10 years 

old and has emerged as the most important 

ñheavyò tool that I use. Down the road I hope to 

replace it with a larger, floor standing model. 

 

 

 One of the other aspects of the hobby I en-

joy is collecting old kits and related paraphernalia. 

Due to my storage limitations, I have the majority 

of my kit collection stored in sealed plastic con-

tainers which Iôve stacked in a corner of the gar-

age. This still gives me good access to the old kits 

which comes in handy when Iôm researching some 

old rocket Iôm interested in. I have about 700 kits 

in my collection now, virtually all of which are 

sealed originals. I hope I donôt have to move any 

time soon! 

 

 

 

 

 


